Miller Grove School Board

Regular Meeting

September 21, 2015
The Miller Grove School Board met in a Called session with the following members present:

Eric Mabe




Brian Lennon




Bret Garrett




Brandon Darrow



Lewis Russell
Members Absent:  Doug Hall, and Kristi Burnett
Others in attendance:  Steve Johnson, Gary Billingsley, Jaime Fox, Inge Heijligers, Sonya Earp, Anna Sullivan, David Hoover, Thomas Jenkins, Von Gallagher, Cole McClendon, and Mike Hastens.    
At approximately 6:01 p.m. the meeting was called to order.

Public Forum:

None

Approve Board Minutes:

A motion was made by Brandon Darrow and seconded by Lewis Russell to approve the August 17, 2015 and August 31, 2015 minutes.  The motion carried unanimously.  
Payment of bills:

A motion was made by Bret Garrett and seconded by Lewis Russell to pay the bills.  The motion carried unanimously.  

School FIRST report:

Mr. Johnson presented the school FIRST report.  The District received a score of 30.  A motion was made by Lewis Russell and seconded by Brian Lennon to indicate the report had been presented.  The motion carried unanimously.

Nominate a candidate for Rains County Appraisal District Board of Directors: 

A motion was made by Brian Lennon and seconded by Brandon Darrow to NOT make a nomination.  The motion carried unanimously. 

Rains County Appraisal District Contract:

A motion was made by Lewis Russell and seconded by Brian Lennon to accept the collection contract for 2016.  The motion carried unanimously.
4-H as an extra-curricular activity:

A motion was made by Brian Lennon and seconded by Lewis Russell to sanction 4-H as an extra-curricular activity and recognize Johanna Hicks and Marion Villarino as adjunct faculty.  The motion carried unanimously.

Elementary update:

Von Gallagher advised that Burnett Construction had scored highest on the scoring matrix and would be his recommendation to use.  Burnett Construction presented a proposal to the Board to build an elementary addition of approximately 12,000 + square feet for approximately 1.8 million dollars.  This was just a preliminary figure.  A motion was made by Bret Garrett and seconded by Brandon Darrow to proceed with the design build process with Burnett Construction.  The motion carried unanimously.  

A motion was made by Bret Garrett and seconded by Brian Lennon to employ BWA Architects as the third party architect for the project if it is built.  The motion carried unanimously.

Administrative Reports:

Mr. Johnson presented to the Board that        

The District had Met Standard on the TEA accountability report.

Mr. Billingsley reported that secondary enrollment was 134 and on upcoming events.

Mrs. Fox reported that elementary enrollment was 152 and on upcoming events.

Total enrollment was 286.

At 7:20 p.m. a motion was made by Brandon Darrow and seconded by Brian Lennon to adjourn.  The motion carried unanimously.

_______________________

_________________________

President



Secretary
